
 
 

Attachment 

FCC Form 312 

May 2019 
 
 
 

EXPLANATORY STATEMENT REGARDING THE C-BAND APPLICATION FREEZE 

 The application to which this statement is attached is not subject to the freeze on C-band 

downlink band applications (3700 to 4200 MHz) that was announced on April 19, 2018.  The 

FCC Public Notice announcing the freeze made clear that “modifications to correct location or 

other data required in the earth station file” were exempt from the freeze.  See FCC Public 

Notice, “Temporary Freeze on Applications for New or Modified Fixed Satellite Service Earth 

Stations and Fixed Microwave Stations in the 3.7-4.2 GHz Band,” DA 18-398, GN Docket Nos. 

17-183, 18-122, slip op. at 3 (released April 19, 2018).  The stated exception would definitively 

extend to data such as the geographic coordinates, street address, correct emissions designator 

and updated contact information.  In the attached application, only the information required to 

report the necessary updates and corrections is provided; all other information contained in the 

current authorization remains the same. 


